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 OMPH School Scene  

OMPH School Celebrates Grandparents Day 

On April 27th, we opened our 

doors to welcome our children’s 

grandparents and grand-friends 

to spend a very special school 

day with us.   Over 150 guests 

shared in this event, which has 

become an annual tradition at 

OMPH School.  Children had the 

opportunity to invite their 

grandparents, a family member, or a family friend to spend the 

day with them in school.  Our day began with a Mass celebrated 

by Father John.  Our guests spent 

time visiting the classrooms, and 

enjoyed a school lunch with their 

grandchildren.  Each classroom 

featured special activities, such as 

Family Feud and Religion trivia on 

the SMART Board.  The children 

had fun making keepsake magnets 

with their special guests. Our 

younger students spent time taking a keepsake photo and visiting 

the library book fair.  Older students challenged their guests to a 

game of chess or Scrabble.  Young and old alike enjoyed playing 

bingo for special prizes!  Guests also enjoyed reading the Steps on 

the Journey to the Lord cards filled out by our students on 

Vocation Day.  Our day closed with a preview of our Spring 

Concert, during which our guests were treated to a variety of 

songs and instrumental pieces.  

Throughout the day, a dedicated 

team of parent volunteers, teachers, 

and staff members worked tirelessly 

to assure that everything ran 

smoothly.   A truly wonderful time 

was had by all as we shared our day 

in prayer, in work, and in play! 

8th Grade Students Shine at NHD 

Recently, several eighth grade students from OMPH 

School competed at the regional level of National 

History Day at Kutztown University. Skylar Delozier’s 

website revealed the effects of the cholera epidemic 

on Haiti’s economy and its internal and external 

conflicts, while Maxine Rann’s historical paper 

explained how the conflict of Cuban Missile Crisis 

ended in compromise. Five students placed at the 

regional competition and earned the opportunity to 

compete at the state level! Michael Burns and Kyle 

Francis created a documentary entitled The Conflict 

of the Salem Witch Trials. Fiona Holland and Mary 

McAleer showed how there can be compromise in 

the midst of conflict with their documentary, The 

Christmas Truce of 1914. They will present their 

documentary at the National History Day in 

Pennsylvania State Contest in May. Alexis Baker 

created a website explaining how Emmett Till’s 

murder case helped start the Civil Rights Movement. 

She will display her website and defend her thesis at 

the state contest!  All eighth grade students at OMPH 

School, while researching the topics that they chose, 

learned valuable skills that will help them as they 

further their education, including analysis and 

interpretation, research skills, literacy skills, and 

technologically advanced applications for 

presentations. Students adhered to the theme of 

Conflict and Compromise in History while creating 

and defending their theses. Congratulations to the 

winners, and good luck at States! 
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